
Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Memorandum to Council 

Report No. 

2018-026 

 Staff 

 Committee 

Subject: Train Station Lease 

Agenda Date: November 13, 2018 

Attachments: Correspondence from Living Temagami; Correspondence from Temagami Chamber of 
Commerce; Correspondence from Temagami Community Foundation; Draft Lease 

RECOMMENDATION 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Report 2018-026 regarding the Train Station lease; AND 
FURTHER THAT Council rescind resolution 17-239 establishing the rent for the Train Station at 
$1,600 per month plus utilities; AND FURTHER THAT Council establish a reasonable rent, including 
an allowance for utilities for each area of the Temagami Train Station to be leased; AND FURTHER 
THAT Council approve the draft lease and direct Staff as to which area should be leased to which group; 
AND FURTHER THAT Council establish a maximum ‘donation in kind’ to be considered when 
offering a lease for a lower amount than the reasonable rent determined; AND FURTHER THAT, once 
signed, Council directs Staff to prepare By-Laws to approve the leases for Council’s consideration. 

INFORMATION 

The topic of the Temagami Train Station and leasing the facility has been discussed for some period of 
time.  After initial consultation, Council, at their meeting held on April 6, 2017, considered and passed 
Resolution 17-239, which established the rent for the Train Station at $1,600 per month plus utilities. 

Later in 2017, Council requested Expressions of Interest to lease the Station.  On June 27, 2017, Council 
considered and passed Resolution 17-439, supporting in principle, the Living Temagami Expression of 
Interest and directed a short-term lease be prepared, with the Information Centre located in the south end 
of the station. 

The short-term lease mentioned in Resolution 17-439 has not yet been completed.  While there may be 
different factors resulting in this, part of the difficulty is that the amount being offered, $250 per month 
including utilities, does not meet the direction provided by Council with Resolution 17-239.  Add to this, 
the inclusion of the Information Centre in awarding the Expression of Interest, without changing 
previous Council approvals regarding the operation of the Information Centre led to further difficulties 
in creating a lease that would satisfy all of the direction that Council had provided to Staff. 

Further information included in this memorandum relates to the letter sent to each Member of Council 
by the Temagami Community Foundation also expressing interest in space at the Temagami Train 
Station.  While this letter does appear to be outside of the expression of interest and the use approved in 
Resolution 17-439, in September 2018, Council did establish an Ad-Hoc Committee (Resolution 18-

382) charged, with determining the best possible use for the train station.  This letter is being included in 
this report for completeness, with no comment of what the best possible use may be.

If we consider the rent established by Resolution 17-239 ($1,600 plus utilities) to be a reasonable 
estimate of the value provided through any rental of the lease, annualized this would equate to $19,200 
rent plus approximately $12,000 annually for utilities for a total of $31,200.  It should be understood that 
any lease, or a combination of leases that are less than that amount would, in essence, have the effect of 
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a Municipal Grant to that organization preapproved through the lower lease amount.  While this is 
permissible under Section 107 of the Municipal Act, it is also important that the Municipality is 
transparent in this activity. 
 
Presently, the draft lease does not include any provision for utilities.  If the station is to be leased to 
different organizations, an allowance for utility cost, perhaps based on the percentage of space used, 
could be included in the fair value. 
 
As well, especially with the notion that the lease being charged is below the reasonable rent level, the 
draft lease includes a provision that fees earned for space the organization rents out are shared with the 
Municipality.  This could be capped at the reasonable rent established for each area. 
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